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                       8 September 2021 
 
Dear Parents,  
 
After much anticipation, the time is finally here! On Monday 13th we will be leaving Castle Hill for Stubbington for 
our residential trip. We are as excited as the children. Within the PowerPoint shared in the Summer term (found 
here under Year 6 Letters -  Stubbington Presentation) , there was a suggested equipment list however, if you are 
unable to provide a waterproof coat or wellies (or other shoes suitable for outside) the centre is able to provide 
spares. We are of course, hoping for nice weather!  
  
Greenbank 
Please arrive with your child at the normal time on Monday 13th September. At 8:45 we willl open the gate on 
Winklebury Way to allow the children to bring their suitcases up onto the top playground. Staff will be available 
to assist as unfortunately we are unable to invite you into the school grounds. Both Mrs Thomas and Miss 
Lounton will be at the gate to take any medications that you may have. 
You are welcome to wait along the road on Winklebury Way to wave off the coach which aims to leave by 9 am. If 
you are planning on waving us off, please can we ask that you wait on opposite side of the road so that you do not 
obstruct the parents dropping off at the Infant School.  If your child suffers from travel sickness please give them 
the medication to take prior to the coach journey on Monday and give the return tablet to Mrs Thomas or Miss 
Lounton.  
 
Rooksdown  
Please arrive with your child at the normal time on Monday 13th September. At 8:35 we willl open the park gate 
to allow the children to bring their suitcases up onto the No Mow area. Staff will be available to assist as 
unfortunately we are unable to invite you into the school grounds. Mr Barraclough will be at the gate to take any 
medications that you may have. If your child suffers from travel sickness please give them the medication to take 
prior to the coach journey on Monday and give the return tablet to Mr Barraclough.  
You are welcome to wait along the road by the Community Centre to wave off the coach which aims to leave by 9 
am. If you are planning on waving us off, please can we ask that you are mindful of parents dropping younger 
children off and you don’t obstruct the entrance.  
 
We will be updating Dojo throughout the week. Please bear with us as signal isn’t great in the Stubbington area 
and we are also very busy with the children until lights out. We will send a text via the admin team once we have 
arrived. 
 
When we return to school on Friday 17th, we will send a text message via admin to let you know our expected 
arrival time. We aim to leave Stubbington after lunch at 1pm. The children will then be dismissed from the top 
playground (Greenbank) and No Mow area (Rooksdown). On arrival, please speak to the member of staff on the 
park/Winklebury gate.  
 
Should you have any further questions or queries, please do not hesitate to contact us.  
 
Kindest regards 
 
The Year 6 Team  
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